July 15, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

I am requesting your support of the enclosed ordinance.  If enacted, this ordinance would allow King County employees to convert vacation time to cash for donation to a trust.  The trust would be to benefit any minor children of an employee who, during 1999, dies while engaged in the scope of his or her employment.  

A similar ordinance, number 13376, was approved in December 1998.  This allowed for the establishment of the Mark McLaughlin Children Trust.

As you are aware, Sheriff’s Deputy Mark Brown died earlier this year in the line of duty while responding to an alarm.  Deputy Brown is survived by two small children.  The formation of a trust would provide toward their support.

If you have any questions, please contact Kyle Aiken, Sheriff’s Office Legal Advisor, at 296-5292.  Thank you for your anticipated support of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


David G. Reichert, King County Sheriff


Kyle Aiken, Legal Advisor, King County Sheriff’s Office


Pat Steel, Director, King County Office of Budget


John Baker, Budget Analyst, King County Office of Budget

